Le Village BIA c/o Dr. Michel Dubuc 10 Montreal Rd Cornwall, Ontario, K6H 1B1

Attn: Mark Boileau, MCIP, RPP

General Manager

Department of Planning, Development and Recreation

100 Water Street East Cornwall, Ontario, K6H 6G4 613 930 2787, ext. 2599 613 551 7057 (cell)

RE: Business Parking-Covid-19

May 18, 2020

Dear M. Boileau,

Le Village supports the following statements:

- 1) Ending paid parking within city limits.
- 2) Relaxing parking By-law to allow curbside pick up
- 3) Allowing businesses to claim a parking spot in front of their business
- 4) To identify spaces for expanded pedestrian access (for social distancing)

Le Village does not support expansion of bike lanes throughout the city because of the potential extraordinary cost involved in this expansion during these unprecedented times. For safety reasons, (speed and the flow of traffic along Montreal Rd.) Le Village does not wish to support to have businesses expanding their businesses on the street.

Feel free to contact me if you need further clarification.

Sincerely,

Dr. Michel Dubuc Chair, Président Le Village BIA 10 Montreal Rd Cornwall, Ontario, K6H 1B1

613-330-2847